
Dear New Oak Class pupils, parents and carers,

Things have been very different this year, so we haven’t had the chance to do 
our usual move up days, to introduce you to Oak class.

Year 5’s, you will remember what Oak class is like, although it probably feels 
like a very long time since you have been in the classroom.

I have put together some questions and answers of things you might like to 
know before you return in September (Year 6 helped me do this, as we are in 
school, at the moment):

What do I need to bring to school?

Miss Wharton will provide you with everything you need for learning. You 
should not bring your own pencil case or other equipment to school at the 
moment. You will also need your packed lunch (if you’re not having a school 
one), your coat, water bottle and P.E kit to stay in school all week (it can be 
taken home at the weekends to wash). We will not have tuck in school, so you 
need to bring a piece of fruit for snack, if you wish.

Where will I sit?

We will be sitting in rows facing the board at the front. Here are the year 6’s 
working hard. You will have a set place to sit. There will be more desks when 
you return in September.



Year 5’s sit on one side of the class and Year 6’s on the other.

What Lessons will I do?

All the normal lessons you are used to from school: English, maths, geography, 
history, science, art, D.T and R.E.

Our topic when we return, in September is World War II, We will learn about 
what happened to ordinary people and children during the war.  We will learn 
about the home front, the rationing, digging for victory, ‘make do and mend’, 
Dad’s Army, the Land girls and the role of women during the war, the Blitz and 
the experience of evacuee children. We will try to understand about use of 
propaganda and censorship; design war posters, identity papers, ration books 
and role-play home front scenarios.
It is a really interesting topic which I’m sure you’ll enjoy.

Will we have playtimes and dinnertimes?

Of course, you will still be able to talk and play with your friends.

Where can I go to the toilet?

You can use the toilet in Oak Class.



I guess you might have some more questions or would like to say ‘hello’, 
before the end of term. If you would like to, you can email Miss Wharton on:

oak@lyng.norfolk.sch.uk

If you would like to, you could make me a poster and email me a photo of it, so 
that I can get to know you a little better before September.

mailto:oak@lyng.norfolk.sch.uk


I have completed one below:



One for you, or you could make your own up.

Have a lovely summer everyone and I look forward to hearing from you.

Miss Wharton 


